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NOTE: As provided in LFC policy, this report is intended for use by the standing finance committees of the 
legislature.  The Legislative Finance Committee does not assume responsibility for the accuracy of the information in 
this report when used in any other situation.

Only the most recent FIR version, excluding attachments, is available on the Intranet. Previously issued FIRs and 
attachments may be obtained from the LFC office in Suite 101 of the State Capitol Building North.

F I S C A L I M P A C T R E P O R T

APPROPRIATION

(Parenthesis ( ) Indicate Expenditure Decreases)

Relates to HB 307

SOURCES OF INFORMATION

State Highway and Transportation Department (SHTD)

SUMMARY

SPONSOR: Silva DATE TYPED: 02/10/00 HB HM 13
SHORT TITLE: High-Volume Interstate Highway Maintenance SB

ANALYST: Valdes

Appropriation Contained Estimated Additional Impact Recurring 

or Non-Rec

Fund

AffectedFY00 FY01 FY00 FY01

None



Master FIR (1988) Page 2 of 2

H:\firs\house\HM013~1.HTM 2/22/00

Synopsis of Bill

This memorial urges the Highway and Transportation Department to explore alternative means of increasing 
the level of maintenance and funding allocated for maintenance of high-volume interstate highways, including 
litter and weed control, pavement and bridge repair and striping.

CONFLICT/DUPLICATION/COMPANIONSHIP/RELATIONSHIP

To make it clear to the traveling public that littering is strongly discouraged in New Mexico, the department 
supports HB 307 which increases the penalty for littering on the highways. HB 307 increases the penalty 
assessed for littering on highways from $50-100 to $500. This bill also adds trash to the list of items 
prohibited from being put on highways. Trash is defined as "waste food; paper products; cans, bottles and 
other containers; household furnishings and equipment; parts of bodies of vehicles and other metallic junk or 
scrap; and collections of ashes, dirt, yard trimmings and other rubbish."

OTHER SUBSTANTIVE ISSUES

The department is in the process of amending its litter control contract with the Corrections Department to 
make the wages paid to prisoners competitive. Currently the department pays lower wages for prisoner 
labor than other contractors. In addition, the department is offering overtime to maintenance patrol 
employees to pick up litter an hour before normal starting time.
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